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It's easy to support WEDO. 

Using JustGive, you can easily (and safely!) donate to WEDO online.  Just click on the button at right to support WEDO today. 

Because when women lead, the world benefits. 
Letter from the Executive Director
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Dear Friends,

With Spring comes a time of rejuvenation and optimism. At WEDO, we find those sentiments reflected in all our endeavors and in an overall feeling of renewal towards our mission. Many of the seeds of our work that we have planted over the previous years are now taking root. You will find growth and progress to be the common thread in this issue of WEDO News & Views. 

Our work on climate change continues to expand in all directions. As a member of the Global Gender and Climate Alliance (GGCA), WEDO contributed gender language to the draft negotiating text for this year's climate change agreement (UNFCCC). WEDO will remain diligent and continue to push for a gender perspective in the upcoming negotiating sessions in the lead up to the United Nations Climate Change Conference in Copenhagen this December.

In the U.S. we held the first of several climate change events-in this case, a regional summit with local environmental justice and women's groups in the Gulf Coast-in an effort to promote a fair climate agenda.  In early April, the House of Representatives issued a resolution (H.R. 98), introduced by Congresswomen Barbara Lee (D-CA), Betty McCollum (D-MN) and Anna Eshoo (D-CA) and based, in part, on WEDO's gender and climate change work, that recognizes the disproportionate impacts of climate change on women and the efforts of women globally to address climate change. 

The Economic and Social Justice program is retooling Misfortune 500 to highlight women's responses to the food crisis, particularly in the context of climate change and the global financial situation.

The GEAR Campaign's progress to create a new and more effective women's entity at the United Nations continues to amaze observers as it passes one benchmark after another, with the creation of this entity now visible on the horizon.

While we cultivate and nurture these accomplishments, we also remind ourselves that there is still much more work to be done. Our hope is that, as you read this issue, you will share our excitement and continue to support us.  It is through our partnerships and collective efforts that we will one day be able to reach our goal of a healthy and peaceful planet, social and economic justice and human rights for all.   

In Solidarity,

Thanh Xuan Nguyen 
Executive Director 

Bringing Women's Voices to United Nations Reform at Headquarters and Country Levels
by Colette Tamko and Nathalie Margi 
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What will the UN's institutions on gender equality look like in the near future? Judging by the positive developments now occurring at the UN, the four existing bodies on gender issues, which are fragmented, uncoordinated and critically under-resourced, are likely to be consolidated into one stronger entity that could better deliver for women worldwide. 

For the past three years, the Gender Equality Architecture Reform (GEAR) Campaign, officially launched in 2008, has grown exponentially to now comprise over 300 organizations worldwide tirelessly advocating for a stronger women's entity at the UN. In addition to this vibrant grassroots membership, the gender architecture reform has garnered the vocal support of many key leaders, including the UN's Deputy Secretary-General and the current President of the General Assembly, who recently urged Member States to create a new entity for women by the end of this session of the General Assembly next September. 


READ MORE
Advance Women's Rights -- Sign GEAR Campaign Petition! 
 
This year, the GEAR Campaign launched a global petition (for individuals) that calls for the creation of a new, stronger women's entity at the UN. The petition specifically demands an ambitiously funded new entity with meaningful involvement of civil society at all levels, both in the process of creating the entity and in all aspects of its work. 
Sign the petition here!
In the Spotlight with Brenda Robichaux 

with Rachel Harris
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Earlier this Spring, WEDO-together with social justice advocates, youth, women leaders, faith leaders, community members, and environmentalists-held the first in a series of events in New Orleans as part of its campaign From Katrina to Copenhagen: Women Demand U.S. Action on Climate Change. We asked Brenda Robichaux, Chief of the United Houma Nation in Southwest Louisiana and a WEDO partner, to share her inspiring story and the roots of her activism.

Q: Your willingness to confront the injustices against Native people has earned you a reputation for being an outspoken and dauntless advocate for indigenous issues. Can you describe the path that led to you being Principle Chief of the Houma Nation in 1997?

A:  As a child I grew up with my grandfather who lived in the same home with me and my mom and dad. My grandfather was a healer; people came to our home to be healed by him. Though he wasn't an elected leader, he was a leader in his own right because he was a healer. My mom served on the tribal council and the tribe had similar troubles then as it does now.  

In 1974 I started working for Indian Education. While I was still in high school, I was involved in a federal program that assisted children with academic needs; this was one of the first schools in the civil rights movement and it was a big accomplishment that I was able to graduate from high school.  College was not an option but upon graduation there was a job opening for Indian education in the school system; I started working with youth and was able to draw upon my own experiences with prejudices to council tribal children in school.

My mom still served on the council and it only seemed natural that I would also serve on the council, which then led to my becoming Principle Chief of the Houma Nation.  I have held this position for 12 years. When I was elected chief I was pregnant with my daughter.  After serving a four year term we redid the constitution to have the tribal people elect the chief and not just council; I ran and won with 74 percent of the vote.  The United Houma Nation has always been a matriarchal tribe. 

READ MORE
Vulnerable Communities Speak Out on Climate Change

by Rachel Harris
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On April 22, Earth Day, a colleague attending a debate about a proposed climate change bill on Capitol Hill in Washington, D.C,  wondered how many, if any, of the 50 witnesses testifying, would speak about the impact of climate change on vulnerable communities.  After all, as activists we know that climate change impacts all, but not equally.  Yet, drawing attention to the human dimensions of climate change has not been easy.

Worldwide, poor people are disproportionately impacted by climate change, and women are the majority of the poor. In the city of New Orleans many of the construction jobs that became available following the devastation of Hurricane Katrina discriminated against women, widening the income wage gap.  In addition, over 4500 families, often female headed households and homes with elderly women, lost access to affordable housing.  These two factors have deepened poverty levels among women who were already poor before the storm.

In this pivotal year for meaningful action on climate change --both in the U.S., where Congress continues to debate a climate bill and internationally, as governments negotiate a new international post-Kyoto climate change treaty-vulnerable communities are demanding to be a part of the decision-making processes. 
 
This was the subject  of a regional summit, organized by WEDO, the National Wildlife Federation, Advocates for Environmental Human Rights, the Deep South Center for Environmental Justice and other national and local organizations, entitled "From Katrina to Copenhagen: Promoting a Fair Climate Agenda," where organizations explored how they could have a voice in climate change processes.

The event convened nearly 70 persons from about 30 organizations representing impacted communities in the Gulf Coast of the U.S. to discuss climate change not just in their region but in regions around the world.  Participants were actively engaged and excited to advocate, so that their perspectives and needs are reflected in national climate change legislation and in an international climate change treaty.

WEDO will co-host regional meetings similar to the one convened in New Orleans along with our national and local partners. The aim is to raise awareness among diverse constituencies about climate change as well as present advocacy tools, so that organizations can work together to participate in national and international climate change advocacy. 

Through these events WEDO is building a network of women around the country engaged in climate change advocacy from a gender perspective. Visit the WEDO website to use our online action kit for links to resources, educational tools, and gender and climate change actions.
WEDO Twitters
WEDO is now on Twitter! Follow us (@WEDO_worldwide), and get updates on the important work that we are doing as well as general information about issues pertaining to sustainable development, corporate accountability, and governance.
Reforming Global Institutes to Better Address Global Crises
by Nadia Johnson
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As policymakers debate solutions to the current food, fuel, climate and financial crises, it turns out that they are not giving enough attention a key component-the dire need to reform international institutions to better address global crises and to advance development that is people-centered, gender equitable and environmentally just.

This was the topic of discussion at the Ubuntu World Forum of Civil Society Network's "2nd Table for Multi-Actor Dialogue on the Reform of International Institutions," held on 20-21 March in Barcelona, Spain. This years' Table focused on global environmental governance. WEDO's Economic & Social Justice Coordinator, Nadia Johnson, was among some 30 representatives from civil society, governments, UN member states and agencies. 

Participants arrived at the Table with a common concern. Despite numerous high-level meetings, conferences, summits, frameworks and policy documents, environmental trends continue in a downward direction indicating that global policy for sustainable development has not advanced far enough. 
READ MORE
Making Progress: Governments Call for Gender Considerations at the UNFCCC
by Cate Owren
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As friends and readers of this newsletter know, WEDO has been engaged in advocacy around climate change negotiations for several years, working with civil society partners, UN agencies and governments to ensure that climate change policies and initiatives are gender responsive. Finally, we can enthusiastically report some real progress.
 
The first negotiating meeting of 2009 (29 March - 8 April in Bonn) made gender and climate change history: numerous parties from both the global North and South called for gender considerations to be included in the next global agreement. Parties will meet six times this year to hammer out positions on adaptation, mitigation, technology and finance, as well as a "shared vision" for long-term cooperative action, culminating in the Conference of Parties in Copenhagen in December, where an agreement must be solidified.
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New Submissions to the drafting of the negotiation text have also included gender: new text from the Philippines, the Czech Republic on behalf of the European Union, Nicaragua and Algeria- and others- bolster previous Submissions from Iceland, Lesotho and Guatemala.
 
The next round of negotiations (1 - 12 June, again in Bonn) will be a critically important venue for advocacy efforts.  With important progress made to date, momentum must be sustained and messages must remain strong. If you'd like to get involved-or are already working on gender and climate change in your networks or communities-contact us! We need everyone on board to ensure this important year ends with a binding global commitment which effectively responds to those most urgently impacted by climate change and to build the resilience of the rest of the world.
NCRW Annual Conference


The National Council for Research on Women will hold their annual conference June 10-12, 2009. This year's conference is entitled "Igniting Change:  Activating Alliances for Social Justice." WEDO's Executive Director, Xuan Nguyen, will be speaking on the Science, Environment and Technology panel scheduled for Thursday, June 11, from 11am-12.

For more information or to register, click here.
Reflections: From Student to Advocate 
by Marissa Jeffery
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For the past few months I have interned at WEDO in Communications. My time here has been, in a word, eye-opening, as I have learned much about NGOs, broadly speaking, and also about what the day-to-day fight for a more socially just and environmentally healthy world looks like.

 As a student at Barnard College, my academic studies veer towards the dense and theoretical. WEDO, in my mind, reconnects me to a community where people are not studying  the problems of the world from afar (though of course this is valuable work), but are in the middle of the fight-by turns exhausting and enlivening-to persuade governments and organizations to enact policies that are beneficial to women and the environment.     

My journey to WEDO began in a class on women and leadership. In that class, I learned about Wangari Maathai, who cites WEDO as an influential organization that supported her work planting trees and advocating for democracy in Kenya. Maathai was also one of the founding board members of WEDO, along with Indian ecofeminist (and another personal hero of mine), Vandana Shiva. Reading Maathai's inspirational words sparked my interest in WEDO.

READ MORE
Inside WEDO 
 

Goodbye
After serving for seven years on the WEDO Board of Directors-five of them as Chairperson-Srilatha Batliwala officially stepped down as Chairperson of the WEDO Board earlier this year. We are grateful to Srilatha for her unwavering support of WEDO, particularly over the course of the last year as she steered WEDO through a successful transition in leadership that resulted in the appointment of WEDO Executive Director, Thanh Xuan Nguyen. On behalf of both the WEDO Board and staff, it has been an honor and privilege to work with Srilatha. She is an extraordinary woman, who has pledged to remain a lifelong friend and supporter of WEDO. We wish her joy as she continues her life's work of making the world a better place. 

Welcome

It is with great pleasure that we announce the appointment of WEDO's new Board Chair Monique Essed-Fernandes as of April 1. Many of you have had the opportunity to get to know Monique during her tenure as WEDO's interim Executive Director when she temporarily stepped down as Board Treasurer last year; a position she has held for eight years. Monique has demonstrated tremendous leadership and commitment to WEDO's mission, and we look forward to her continued contribution and guidance. We invite you to read Monique's profile on our website to learn more about her exceptional achievements as a long-time advocate for women's rights and empowerment worldwide.

Editors: Anna Grossman and Mary Godinho

Contributors: Rachel Harris, Nadia Johnson, Nathalie Margi, Cate Owren, Colette Tamko

WEDO is an international organization that advocates for women's equality in global policy.  Working in key global forums such as the UN, WEDO advocates for and seeks to empower women as decision makers to achieve economic, social and gender justice, a healthy, peaceful planet and human rights for all. For more information, visit www.wedo.org.
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